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Sir or Madam –

I have managed (on client side) large area LIDAR acquisitions before, and will be doing so again.  I think these draft standards have taken a really nice step forward in terms of their utility for assuring the quality of LIDAR datasets.  I seriously applaud these very valuable efforts you have made in a good direction.

I have a few comments, some of which may be more food for thought in the future than necessary now, some of which you may disregard, or others you may find unworkable.  But these are additional areas in which I intend to write more detail/specification in my next LIDAR contract, and so I present them for your consideration as well.

1. The quality of the geodetic control itself should be specified.  Not all geodetic control is created equal.

2. A way of specifying the bare earth edit process thoroughness is desirable.  Simple allowing for the different accuracy statistics and the delineation of low-confidence areas still does not quite get at this.  Data that fall outside of the low-confidence areas, but that are in areas of what I would call “vague”/intermittent/semi-penetrable vegetation can make up a large amount of the acquisition, and the accuracy of these may not be well-represented by the accuracy stats.  Some tolerance and percentage removal of veg bare earth edits needs to be quantitatively specified.

3. The same is true for areas of shallow ponding, which may escape an ordinary hydro breakline development effort.

4. Specific tests for swath-to-swath error need to be incorporated into the checks.  No, not every swath-to-swath, but a specific test can help assess the quality of the vendor’s post-processing, even if just done so randomly throughout the footprint.

5. It is still unclear how exactly the horizontal accuracy is being established, in regards to what exactly the error is referenced to.  Unless you KNOW that a vertical wall which might be used to “establish” the x,y reference has no impact on the estimate of error, or at least that the error is precisely known, horizontal accuracies are in effect subject to differential, unknown errors that have nothing to do with an error in the x,y of the return itself.  I would say that this may be one of the hardest parts of any spec to really nail down well here, so unfortunately I have no useful ideas for you, but maybe this is food for future thought.

6. The document does a nice job identifying the problem of the lack of spatial coincidence between survey checkpoints and LIDAR returns, and how that offset can influence the accuracy determination.  One possible solution is to use terrestrial LIDAR scanning point clouds to produce checkpoints against the aerial survey points.  Because of the huge number of terrestrial-sourced checkpoints, the chances of spatial “coincidence” occurring to the aerial returns goes up dramatically.  I’d like to see that specified somehow.  Again, maybe this is just future food for thought, but I suspect this is the direction that aerial survey spec verification will eventually take.

Again, I really think you’ve done a great job pushing the standards in the direction they need to go.  Nice work!

Joel Dudas, PE

California Department of Water Resources
